

## OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

## Town of Wallingford Connecticut

45 SOUTH MAIN STREET WALLINGFORD, CT 06492 TELEPHONE 203 294-2070 FAX 203 294-2073

## **NOTICE**

## **Dear Residents:**

Due to current COVID-19 health concerns there are restrictions in place for visiting Town Departments. Please call the Department you need to visit ahead for specific information. Or you may call 203-294-2072.

If you are not mailing in your tax and/or utility bills or paying them through Official Payments (on line or by phone for debit or credit card), and normally visit Town Hall, we urge you to pay by check or money order and place the payment with corresponding tax or utility bill in the Drop Box located at the Prince Street sliding door entrance of Town Hall. Please do not place cash payments in the Drop Box.

During this time of adapting to the presence of the virus and interruption of normal activities, please be aware of friends and neighbors who may need assistance. One concern is the ability for people to shop for food. If you are willing to volunteer to help someone who cannot shop for themselves and no longer can rely upon previous means of getting food, please contact the Senior Center, Health Department or Mayor's Office. Common sense, patience and kindness will get us through this difficult time.

Sincerely

William W. Dickinson, Jr. Mayor